From: John Hawkins [mailto:jhawkins@internet.co.nz] 
Sent: 15 July 2011 11:46 a.m.
To: 'david.cunliffe@parliament.govt.nz'
Subject: Query from NZSA
 

Hi David,

The information on the CGT says that “Pay-outs and withdrawals from retirement savings schemes, such as KiwiSaver will be exempt from the CGT.” There is a similar statement in regard to ACC and lump sum insurance payments.

 

My questions are: 

         Will the proposed CGT apply to all or any capital gains made in course of the trading operations of KiwiSaver funds, superannuation schemes including NZ Super, ACC investments and other retirement schemes or managed funds? (i.e. not on the payout, but on the earnings on the way through). If not, what is the rationale for (relatively) penalising individual investors who manage their own affairs? 

         How do you propose interfacing the CGT proposal with the existing complex FIF regime on overseas investment? This essentially taxes investments based on a notional income/capital gain assumption and is both complex and expensive to administer – so much so that most accountants will not do this work.

 

Regards,

 


 
John Hawkins
Chairman 
chairman@nzshareholders.co.nz
Reply received 20 July 2011 and held on file at NZSA.

Dear John
 
Apologies for not getting back to you sooner on this – I have been on the road pretty much constantly since last Friday.
 
The general approach we are intending to take is that where capital gains are already taxed at more than 15% the existing rules will continue to apply, but in circumstances in which there would currently be no tax payable on capital gains, the 15% capital gains tax would tend to apply. 
 
We will ask the Expert Panel to go through the variety of individual existing arrangements and give advice on how each of them should be treated, however. Because of its particular complexities, we will specifically ask the Expert Panel to advise on the best way to align the foreign investment fund (FIF) system with the CGT.
 
I hope this is helpful to you.
 
Kind regards
 
David Cunliffe
